
 

Stoneferry Primary School 

June Newsletter—Week 3 

 Finally the weather appears to have changed for the 

better and summer might finally have arrived. Fin-

gers crossed. In school this week there has been a 

real focus on sport and many of the children have taken part in extra sporting 

activities. I hope that they all enjoyed the experiences they have received and 

can now use what they have learnt to have an impact on their work in school too.  

Next week is our Summer Fair and preparations are in full flow in school to make the day an en-

joyable one for everyone. Thank you for your kind donations so far and for the packs of biscuits 

the children have brought into school today to allow them to wear non-uniform. All we need is for 

a sunny day and lots of people to come and share the fun. If you still have any further donations, 

please bring them to the school office.  Many thanks. Mr Raw, Head of School 

Upcoming dates 

25th June 

Y3 Singing Day 

27th June 

Y6 IMPS training 

28th June 

a.m. Stoneferry’s Got Talent 

p.m. Summer Fair 

 

Year 3 Assembly 

Thank you very much for all of the parents who 

came to support  the children in their Year 3 as-

sembly. This was a great opportunity for the chil-

dren to learn to speak in front of an audience and 

to demonstrate their subject knowledge about their 

current topic—which was outstanding. The poem 

which the class recited was wonderful and the 

whole school thoroughly enjoyed being entertained 

by this. In addition the class’s rendition of Katie 

Perry’s Firework was well received. As the children 

continue to take part in performances like this, 

their confidence will grow and we hope you all will 

be able to make the next one in the next academic      

 year . 

Pelican Park tennis Sessions 

This week all of our Key Stage 2 children have 

visited Pelican Park for an afternoon of tennis. 

The coaches provided a fun afternoon of tennis 

based activities to improve basic tennis skills 

and to raise tactical awareness amongst the 

children.  Feedback of  the afternoon from the 

children has been incredibly positive and the 

staff at Pelican Park were full of praise about 

the attitudes and behaviour of all of the children.  

I now hope that the children will use the new 

skills they have learnt back in their lessons at 

school. 

In addition on a Tuesday night from 3-4, there is 

a Key Stage 2 tennis club available until the end 

of term. If any children would like to sign up for 

this following their visit if you could just let the 

office know, before Tuesday that would be great 

and they would be more than welcome. 

Quadkids 

On Tuesday 16 children from Years 3,4,5 and 

6 attended Hull Costello stadium where they 

represented the school in a series of athletic 

events. These included, long distance running, 

sprinting, relay, throwing and jumping. The 

children were competing against a number of 

schools from Hull and they represented the 

school extremely well. There were a number of 

notable performances from all of the children 

and each one of them performed really well, 

however, I must mention Harris in Year 6, who 

beat off competition from 15 other children to 

win the 600m event. He led the race from the 

very beginning and even when others were 

tiring he continued to accelerate away down 

the home straight to win with ease.  

Reading Rockets 

This week again, Reading Rocket scores were 

impressive in most classes, with 4 of the      

classes reaching their targets. Please keep en-

couraging your child to read and to contribute to 

the class percentages. Thank you. 

 

Year 1—92% 

Year 2—75% 

Year 3—88% 

Year 4—80% 

Year 5—80% 

 


